
                                                        

                                                 COMMON COUNCIL   

 

June 17, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.              

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by everyone in attendance.             

 

Prayer was given by Councilman Peckinpaugh. 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

 

Sandy Bertram  Present 

Jeff Hancock   Present 

Jimmy Kidd   Present 

Mary Malone   Present 

Mark Koger   Present 

Vaughn Reid III  Present 

Rex Peckinpaugh  Present 

 

 

ORDER OF BUSINESS: 
 

 Councilman Peckinpaugh moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Council-

lady Malone seconded.  Motion carried 7-0 

 

PROCLAMATIONS: 

 

 Mayor York presented a proclamation to the Henry County Amateur Radio Organization 

honoring them the week of June 17, 2013.  Ben Burris and Tim Keesling were present to 

accept the proclamation. 

 

RESOLUTIONS: 
 

 No resolutions were presented. 

 

ORDINANCES: 

 

 #3677 Establishing Sewer Security Deposits 

President Koger read Ordinance 3677 on first reading.  After discussion and public 

opinion from Suman Kalia and Sam Helms, Councilman Reid moved to approve 

Ordinance #3677 on first reading.  President Koger seconded.  Motion carried 6-1 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 

 Chief Burns read a letter he received commending all emergency services personnel on a 

job well done.  EMS and Fire personnel were present at the meeting and were applauded. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 

 Councilman Kidd requested attention to the mowing of Osborne Park. 

 Councilman Reid suggested a formal process of ordinance review for updating and 

amending old ordinances. 

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS: 

 

 Mayor York informed Council that the city had established a Facebook page. 



 Mayor York informed Council that the downtown buildings were coming along nicely 

and should be down and cleaned up within the next couple of weeks. 

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE BOARD: 

 Dale Cole, New Castle informed Council that the Raintree Inn had been remodeled and 

as a member of the Visitors Bureau he was requesting and promoting lodging at a locally 

owned business. 

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS: 

 No reports were presented 

 

ADJOURN: 

 

Councilman Peckinpaugh moved for adjournment.  Council-lady Bertram seconded.    Meeting 

adjourned. 

 

 

 

                                                                          ___________________________________                                                                                                     

                                                                 Presiding Officer of the Common Council                                        

 

___________________________________ 

Christy York, Clerk Treasurer 

 

 

 

Approved by me this 17th day of June 2013.            

 

        ___________________________ 

                                                                                                              Greg York, Mayor 


